BakerHostetler

RECEIVED
MAR 27 2018

ODE Office of Legal Counsel

Baker&Hostetler LLP

Key Tower 127 Public Square, Suite 2000 Cleveland, OH 44114-1214

T 216.621.0200 F 216.696.0740 www.bakerlaw.com

Todd H. Lebowitz direct dial: 216.861.7899 TLebowitz@bakerlaw.com

March 26, 2018

VIA UPS NEXT DAY AIR

Ms. Diane Lease, Esq. Chief Legal Counsel Ohio Department of Education 25 South Front Street Columbus, OH 43215

Re: Youngstown City School District

Dear Ms. Lease:

As you requested, we have looked into the complaint ("Complaint") made by the former Chair ("Former Chair") of the Youngstown Academic Distress Commission to the Ohio Department of Education ("DOE") on or about February 28, 2018, alleging that the Administrator of the Youngstown City School District (the "Administrator") may have engaged in inappropriate conduct with respect to a female attorney and/or a job applicant. The Former Chair declined to identify by name either the female attorney or the job applicant.

In conducting the investigation, we interviewed the female attorney whom we believe may have been the individual that the Former Chair was describing ("Ms. Doe"). Ms. Doe stated that she has no complaints of any inappropriate conduct by the Administrator and she did not wish to make any such complaints. She characterized her relationship with the Administrator as a professional relationship. With respect to the concern raised by the Former Chair of any inappropriate behavior by the Administrator toward her, Ms. Doe said there was none.

We also interviewed the Administrator. He denies having engaged in any inappropriate or unprofessional behavior with Ms. Doe, with any other female attorney, or with any job applicant. He is unaware of any facts that would support the allegations in the Complaint. The Administrator also made clear that he had not received any complaints, formal or informal, alleging any inappropriate conduct or harassment, from any member of his staff or from any job applicant.

The identity of the alleged job applicant is not known, and it is my understanding that the Former Chair has indicated to the DOE that, to the best of his knowledge, the job applicant did not wish to make any complaint.

Based on the information available, we have no reason to believe that any inappropriate conduct occurred as alleged in the Complaint. We therefore are closing the investigation with a finding of no inappropriate activity.

Sincerely,

Todd H. Lebowitz